
RBCC Membership Meeting – April 11, 2018 

 

25 in Attendance including Board Members: 

 

Tom Beck 
Gerd Prewett 
Su Harambe 
 

Natalya Roberts 
Alan Ross 
Anne Nolan 
 

Membership Committee  

 No news 

Building Committee 

 Su reported that mixer was repaired and sound system had to be replaced due to an ant 

infestation.  

Finance Committee 

  Gert reported strong rentals in the next 2 months.  YTD we’ve netted over $2K. 

Tech Committee 

 No news – Meeting minutes now available 

Upcoming Events 

 Wine tasting on Sat., April 21 @ 7 pm (bring Pinot Noir & glass). $10 in advance, $15 at the door. 

 May 12 Bridge2Beach Planning – 10 am start.  4 projects include stairs at Red Wing, Pilgrim and 

Cooper as well as landscaping around Community Center.  There will be an after-party. 

 June 10 -  Next Game Time (1-4 pm) 

 

Other Items Discussed: 

 Nancy Carmona (UW PHD student Environmental and Occupational Hygiene) reported on air 

quality monitoring study in RB.  Her focus is on adult changes in health due to air quality 

(especially cognitive disabilities).  Looking at PM, CO2 NOx and ozone.  Once data is collected, 

recommendations will be made on regulatory changes as well as behavioral changes individuals 

can make to mitigate their risks.  The membership completed a survey. 

 Ron reported on 2018 Emergency Preparedness event at Beacon United Methodist Church on 

April 28 from 9-noon.   

 Ron reported that the Kubota Garden Foundation is preparing a master plan for improvements 

and seeks input from the community.  On May 5 and May 10, there will be workshops to 

develop ideas for a 20-25 year vision.    Contact Tom, Alan or Ron if interested. 

 Su recommended that members should download SDOT’s “Find It, Fix it” app and use it to 

advocate for a light at the NB intersection on 56th and Rainier.  Natalya reported that SDOT just 

thinks better signage is needed. 



 Emily, a new member of RB, says that the YMCA at Rainier and Walker seeks volunteers to prep 

meals for young adults and homeless. 

 Tom reported on the Tilth Alliance’s upcoming summer farm and garden camp activities at the 

RB Urban Farm and wetlands.  


